Chignik Lagoon LSAC Minutes
March 9, 2021

Meeting called to order at 4:08PM

LSAC members in attendance: Rhonda Gregorio, Jolene Tupuola, Christina Anderson.
Katharine Smith traveling. Guests in attendance: Sara Erickson, Jim Dube

Christina moved to approve the agenda, Rhonda seconded - motion carried.
Rhonda moved to approve the minutes from last month. Christina seconded, motion carried.

Principal Comments -- Jim mentioned they are watching the volcano for ash fall, fortunately we
have plenty of masks available because of the pandemic. No other comments other than things
he will talk about under new business.

Teacher comments -- Sara mentioned they just returned from spring break. MAP testing is this
week, everyone is working hard to get standards completed before the year is over.

Public comments -- Rhonda said the dental team called her about coming out the first week in
May. They typically use the school library for dental appointments. She advised them to talk to
Nancy to coordinate.

New Business:

e Graduation. Jim said this was on the agenda for the Covid committee but they ran out of
time and will take it up at the next meeting. The board is also meeting next week so we
should have more information at that time. Sara mentioned Isaac would like to have at
least part of the ceremony on Zoom for extended family.

e PEAKS - Jim said PEAKS testing will happen this year; the federal government is not
giving states waivers this year like last year. PEAKS testing is the first week in April, the
6th-9th. Families are encouraged to have students well rested and to school on time with
a healthy breakfast.

e Schoolwide Plan. Every year schools look at and revise existing schoolwide plans to
see what parts of the educational program are going well and what could be improved.
This includes not only academics such as reading/writing but other areas like
attendance, behavior, bringing more cultural activities into the school, etc. We are
soliciting input and feedback from parents and community members. No one had any
suggestions to offer at this time. Jim also explained how the various Title funds are
consolidated to allow for more flexible spending on things like PD for teachers and our
tutoring program.

The next meeting is Monday, April 12 @ 4:00PM. Meeting was adjourned at 4:26PM



